



LOGAN VILLAGE RIDING CLUB



COMMITTEE & SUB COMMITTEES MONTHLY MEETING MINUTES

DATE: 17/3/17
LOCATION: Logan Village Riding Club
CHAIR: Karen Webb
SECRETARY: Deb Eggersdorff
MEETING OPEN: 7.55pm

Attendee	Attendee	Attendee	Apologies
Deb Morris	Jacqui Deverill	Sandra Ferguson	Sasha Ulasowski
Deb Townsend	Tara Fahy	Jason Currie	
Amy Jennison	Peta Rutherford	Kathryn Eggersdorff	

Previous Minutes	Minutes of previous meeting moved as correct Deb Morris Second Peta Rutherford
Business Arising from Previous Minutes	Photos on website to be updated. Workers Vouchers – nominate to allow riders credit. Vouchers will be handed out by organising committee. Hand washing sink yet to be installed. Check emails for Masters shirt orders Book Dovers for 24/4 for Aerating. If grant for arena markers successful these markers are to be kept for competitions.
Correspondence In/out	As per correspondence book.
Treasurers Report	\$11705.38. This amount includes the funds to be donated from Tiffany Dobb Dressage Day.

<p style="text-align: center;">Grants</p>	
<p style="text-align: center;">Cross Country/ Show Jumping Sub Committee Report (Minutes from subcommittee presented)</p>	<p>Cross Country – Riders must have a senior/adult on the ground when riding on course. Calendar has been updated. Rescheduled Show jumping Clinic with Anthony Murray likely to be in July. Sasha Ulasowski Cross Country clinic 23/4 Coffee van to be booked for Open Show jumping.</p>
<p style="text-align: center;">Dressage Sub Committee Report (Minutes from subcommittee presented)</p>	<p>Pink Ribbon now the 9/7. Most events for the rest of the year have judges booked. Masters, judges organised, shirts Burnt Orange. Waiting for sponsorship details. Medallions from previous master to be repurposed and Rosettes to be ordered. Rules for judges breaks when organising the draw.</p>
<p style="text-align: center;">Hack Sub Committee Report (Minutes from subcommittee presented)</p>	<p>Ribbons have been ordered. Hack committee to have another meeting. Teese Trading donated 15 bags of feed. \$3 per person gate entry. Good interest in the event. Canteen helpers required. Helmets and EA membership to be checked. Day membership forms? Large float of \$1 & \$2 coins.</p>
<p style="text-align: center;">Canteen Report</p>	<p>On Rally days canteen will be offered pre event and Lunch break only. Big Events to offer full canteen.</p>
<p style="text-align: center;">Membership & Fee's Report</p>	<p>Currently 89 members. All membership is now via nominate. Chantal Filan is coordinating membership details with Nominat.</p>
<p style="text-align: center;">Maintenance</p>	<p>Mowing required. XC jumps require repair. New sign to be placed on front gate/fence.</p>
<p style="text-align: center;">Clinics & Rally Days</p>	<p>Rally day numbers were low. Instructional day was beneficial for the junior riders and the next day has been booked. Excellent feedback on Sasha's talk about heat stress in horses.</p> <p>Next Rally Day has been booked.</p> <p>Geraldine and Sasha clinics have been booked.</p>

<p>General Discussion</p>	<p>Feedback from the Instructional day is good. Grounds Levy to be applied to nominations to assist with the costs of repairs and maintenance.</p> <p>Incident Report forms to be updated.</p> <p>Interclub events to be put on EQ calendar.</p> <p>Refunds – Riders have been contacting Nominate for refunds and then emailing Committee. Contact Nominate regarding the refund process If scratching before the closing date contact the event organiser.</p> <p>Incident book to be completed after every incident/accident.</p> <p>If members have a complaint or to report an incident that needs to be brought to the attention of the committee, do not post on Social Media. All reports to be via email directly to the Executive Committee and process will be followed.</p> <p>Please remember that UNDER NO CIRCUMSTANCES is a rider to be mounted on a horse without a Saddle and wearing a Helmet.</p>

Meeting Closed: 9.20pm

Next Meeting: 12th April (7pm Jimboomba Hotel)